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Dear Parents, 
It is remarkable to believe that we have now been in our new building for almost a 
year. Time has flown and we have already had so many positive experiences here, such as Internation-
al Week, Open Class Morning and our Christmas Concert. I am continually impressed with how hard 
working and dedicated our students are to their learning and how, each year, they continue to grow in 
maturity and  respect. I would like to thank all the teachers and support staff in the school for their 
hard work and commitment this year. I would also like to thank all parents and carers for the support 
you have given to ISSR throughout the year. I hope you have a lovely break and we will see you for 
our new year on Monday 12th August 2019. 
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International Week 

with students participating in a variety of different activi-
ties across the week. Some classes were very fortunate to 
receive visits from parents and family members who 
shared information from a country they were familiar 
with. All students also had the opportunity to visit other 
classes to learn about another country. Thank you to all 
the students, staff and parents for making International 
Week a week to remember; Thanks to Mr Glen for all his 
hard work to make the week such a success!  

During International Week, we celebrated a 
variety of different countries and cultures. 
Each class chose a different country to focus 
on, including Greece, Nepal, Brazil and Gha-
na. The children thoroughly enjoyed immers-
ing themselves in the countries and cultures,  
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Donations to AHC and Kantha Bopha 
This year, we raised an amazing $3010 for AHC 
and Kantha Bopha through our annual School Fair, 
Halloween Parade and Swimming Gala. A huge 
thank you to everyone who donated to our charita-
ble causes this year. Representatives from our  
School Council took time to visit both hospitals and 
deliver the cheques to them. 

The final day of school 
for the academic year 

2018-19 will be  
Friday 21st June. 

School will close after 
our final concert. Col-

lection will be from 
the snack tables after 

the concert. 

 
 
End of Year School  

Concert 
Friday 21nd June 2019 

9:00am 
Everyone Welcome! 

It is with great sadness that we say good bye to some of our wonderful teachers this year. They have shown 
immense support to all the students in their class and also commitment to our school. We wish them all the 
best of luck in their new ventures and hope that they will keep us up to date on what they are doing in the fu-
ture. We will all miss you. Good luck and keep in touch! 

Below are the classes and teachers for next year. We are very excited about welcoming our new teachers to 
ISSR and I know they are looking forward to joining our school community.  

Teachers and classes 2019-20 

We are one, 
 But we are many. 

Current Class 2019-20 Class Teacher 2019-20 

Nursery 
Reception 1A Ms Erin 

Reception 1B Mr Sean 

Reception 1A Reception 2A Ms Amy 

Reception 1B Reception 2B Ms Kristina 

Reception 2A 1A Ms Nicola 

Reception 2B 1B TBC 

1A 2A Ms Hayley 

1B 2B Mr Philip 

2A 3A TBC 

2B 3B Ms Gemma 

3A 4A Ms Bernadette 

3B 4B Ms Rene 

4A 5A Mr Glen 

5A 
6A Ms Beckie 

5B 

Thanks to Ms 
Chantal for 
all her hard 
work on our 
Musical Re-

cital. The stu-
dent per-

formed ex-
tremely well. 


